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South Mosman Wharf Upgrade  

Project update 

 

December 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Borogegal and Cameraygal as the Traditional Custodians of 
the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

South Mosman Wharf is being upgraded as part of the Safe Accessible Transport 
program to make public transport safe, inclusive and easy to use for all 
passengers, especially people with disability, older people, people with prams or 
luggage and people with limited mobility.  
 

 
 
Opening in early 2025 
 
Work is progressing well at South Mosman Wharf with most of the key features almost finished. We are 
excited to share work is on track to be completed soon and we look forward to opening the newly 
upgraded wharf in early 2025.  
 
The new enhancements will provide the community with an accessible, secure and integrated wharf.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and patience while we complete this important work. 
 
 

View of the work on the new South Mosman Wharf  
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Work in progress 

Key milestones completed include: 

• demolition of the old wharf  
• installation of all piles, the pontoon and 

gangway  
• installation of the lift shaft, stairs, and roofs. 

Work over the coming months includes: 

• installing opal cards readers, CCTV cameras, 
lighting and emergency equipment  

• installing and testing the lift and 
• planting trees. 

In the new year we will also be running all 
required safety checks, completing 
landscaping, and clearing the site of 
construction equipment. 
 
 

Managing impacts during the holidays 
The small reserve to the south of our work area will remain open for the public to enjoy during the festive 
season.  
 
We will continue to minimise impacts to surrounding public areas, other than the actual wharf and site 
area which will remain restricted until construction is complete.  
 
Construction activities will pause over the holiday period from Monday 23 December 2024 and resume 
from Monday 6 January 2025. 
 
Please note our email will not be monitored over the holiday shut down period. For any urgent matters 
please call us on our 24/7 community information line on 1800 775 465.  
 
We hope you have a great break and enjoy the festive season. 
 
Bus services 
Bus route 111 will continue to operate. For timetable and service information please visit 
https://transportnsw.info/ or call 131 500 
 
Contact us 
 
If you would like to speak with the project team, contact us via: 
 

•  email to projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 
•  call us on 1800 684 490 

 
To stay up to date with our project, please sign up to our email distribution list by 
scanning the QR code below. 
 

  

View of the new lift shaft installation View of the new lift shaft structure being installed  
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